
 

 

September 11th, 2022 

Hello, 

With the park now closed and most of our staff done for the season this past week focused on 

completing projects and preparing for the wedding that was this weekend. 

 

Park Maintenance 

This week with the campground empty, maintenance had the opportunity to do some work 

around the sites. There were several dead trees that were taken down amongst the B and C 

campsites. In several of the sites, the taps were leaking so during the week staff temporarily 

turned off the water to the campground and replaced the taps. Earl also finished working on 

clearing the deadfall along the path from the boat launch toward the public beach. With the 

deadfall removed, the area looks much better and will be a nice trail to walk on. This week Earl 

also spent several days servicing the park equipment and preparing it for winter storage. The 

majority of the servicing work is done and only a few pieces remain. The remaining equipment 

will be serviced this week. We also finished reorganizing and cleaning the shop and the area 

around the shop. The other major project that maintenance spent time working on this week 

was the retrenching of water lines that were running underneath the roads. The water line that 

runs towards the horseshoe, as well as the shallow water line that runs towards the back row b 

cabins, were both re-dug.  Hopefully, now that these water lines are moved out from under the 

roads, we don’t have to worry about damaging them when doing road work. 

 

Concessions & Campground 

While the park was closed this week, due to the wedding several campsites were occupied and 

therefore maintenance staff were busy throughout the weekend maintaining the facilities. 

Overall, from the park’s perception, I think that the wedding went well but for future events we 

should make some adjustments to the event agreement. 

 

End of Season 

Next week we will close down the park and continue to prepare for winter. We will deactivate the 

gates on Wednesday and lock the red gates at that time. I hope to finish the rest of the grant 

completion report excluding the zoning bylaws next weekend. 

 

If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to let me know. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Damen Van Meter 



 

 

 


